REPORT TO LOWRY SUB COMMITTEE                      PART 1

9 SEPTEMBER 2003 

JOINT REPORT OF DIRECTORS OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES & CORPORATE SERVICES 

DEED OF COVENANT WITH THE MILLENNIUM COMMISSION

 1    RECOMMENDATION:

This Committee is recommended to give authority for the council to enter into a deed of covenant with the Millennium Commission on the terms set out in paragraphs 11.3 and 11.4 of this report and to the satisfaction of the Head of Law and Administration.

   2     EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

As a requirement of providing funding to the Lowry Project the Millennium Commission require the Council to enter into a covenant with them not to change the use of the Plaza and footbridge and to keep them open to public access for up to 125 years.

3     BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:

None

4     CONTACT OFFICERS:

Steven Durbar or Terry McGuinness

5     WARDS: 

Ordsall

6     KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:

N/a

7     LEGAL ADVICE

Yes

8     FINANCIAL ADVICE

N/a

9     LEVEL OF RISK

Low

10   PURPOSE OF REPORT

 To seek committee approval to enter into a deed of covenant with the Millennium Commission which will oblige the Council not to change the use of the Lowry Plaza and Footbridge and to keep them open for public access for up to 125 years.

11   INFORMATION

11.1   The Millennium Commission have become aware of the fact that whilst funding was made available to build the Plaza and Footbridge with the intention that these would be public spaces, as is currently stands the council could in agreement with the Lowry Trust/Development Co change the status or use for these areas and cease to permit public access.

11.2   The Millennium Commission now require the Council to enter into a Deed of Covenant with the Millennium Commission and the Lowry Centre Development Company Ltd (as Head lessees of the bridge and Plaza) in order to remedy this situation.

11.3   The main points of the Deed are that unless the Millennium Commission agree, the Council will be obliged to keep the land in its existing use, not transfer the land to any other party, allow public access at all times and that these obligations will run for up to 125 years.

11.4   The deed will include provisions to allow for occasional closure of public access so as to permit the holding events on the Plaza, undertaking essential maintenance of the bridge and Plaza and other reasonable purposes.

. 

12 
CONCLUSION

Whilst the Council would not normally wish to enter into such a deed of covenant, the document strikes a reasonable balance between giving the Millennium Commission what it requires and giving the Council (and the Lowry) the ability to operate these areas as currently envisaged. 

Whilst future change will require the approval of the Millennium Commission this limitation must be accepted in order to secure the payment of funding to the Lowry Project from the Commission.
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